
NOTICE OF PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE MEETING
CITY OF KIRKWOOD

City-Wide Stormwater Plan (Commercial)
Notice is hereby given to all interested persons that the first of two public open 
house meetings will be held in person at the Kirkwood Performing Arts Center, 
located at 210 East Monroe, on Tuesday, October 8, 2024, from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m.  
Handicap access is available. All interested persons can comment about their 
stormwater concerns in Kirkwood. Additional information can be found on HR 
Green’s Kirkwood Stormwater website at https://hrgreen.mysocialpinpoint.com/
kirkwood-smp/home/. The proposed project elements are as follows:

The program’s goal is to address the community’s highest-priority stormwater 
concerns. Priority is determined by each project’s cost versus benefit so that your 
tax dollars make the biggest impact. Below are the three phases of the program.

PHASE I: Data Collection

•	 Collect information from residents, businesses, and stakeholders about 
stormwater problems

•	 Determine the frequency and severity of problems
•	 Investigate the source of the problems

PHASE II: Conceptual Development and Prioritization

•	 Consolidate individual problems into problem areas to be addressed by 
stormwater infrastructure projects

•	 Develop conceptual solutions and cost estimates for those stormwater 
infrastructure projects

•	 Prioritize the stormwater infrastructure projects for Phase III based on cost 
versus benefit.

•	 Create examples of self-help storm improvements for residents
•	 The result of this Phase is a Stormwater Master Plan, which is a prioritized list 

of projects

PHASE III: Implementation

•	 Design and construct improvements from the Stormwater Master Plan to 
alleviate flooding and erosion.

In accordance with the requirements of Title II of the Americans with Disabilities 
Act of 1990 (ADA), the City of Kirkwood will not discriminate against qualified 
individuals on the basis of disability in its services, programs, or activities. If you 
require an accommodation or modification, please contact Laurie Asche, City 
Clerk, at (314) 822-5802 or aschelb@kirkwoodmo.org as soon as possible, no later 
than 48 hours before the scheduled event. 
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